



3202 West Main Street Suite #D Rapid City, SD 57702 Voice: (605) 348-0538 Fax: (605) 348-0545

Email: engineers@dreamdesigninc.com

May 21, 2002

Mr. Dan Bjerke Public Works Department 300 6<sup>th</sup> Street Rapid City, SD 57701

RE: Assessed Homestead Road Project SSW02-1224

Dear Mr. Bjerke:

Enclosed herewith is the petition for assessment for the above referenced project. The annexation of this area to the City of Rapid City has become effective in May of 2002. This project will connect the Heartland Express to Degeest Street. Mr. Estes is constructing Degeest Street to Homestead Dr. and east to the Valley View School site using private funds. It is my understanding that construction of the school will start in the near future.

The estimated assessed costs for this project are \$1,600,000. The engineering design for this project is approximately 25% complete and we anticipate submitting a 35% complete design plans within 30 days from the approval of the resolution of necessity. Please place this on the agenda for the City Council to get this resolution of necessity approved as soon as possible.

Thank you for your help and please contact us if you need any additional information.

Sincerely,

DREAM DESIGN INTERNATIONAL, INC.

Hani F. Shafai, PE

President

CC: Jerry Munson, City Mayor
Doyle Estes, Estes Law Firm
Dan Dryden, School Building Committee
Marcia Elkins, Planning Director
Randy Nelson, City Engineering

HS\C:\My Documents\HomesteadAssessment.doc

